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Objective: To evaluate the investment of financial resources applied by the Unified Health System (SUS), in the mammo-
graphic screening performed by in Brazil, from 2008 to 2017. Methods: A prospective study where the number of mammo-
grams performed by the SUS was observed in women aged 50–69 years and the value approved for payment of the respec-
tive examinations, available in the Outpatient Information System (SIA/DATASUS). The amount approved for payment 
was compared with the amount established for the SUS (R$ 45.00) and the number of exams performed. Results: In the 
period evaluated, R$ 968,567,514.42 were invested in mammographic screening by the Union, for a total of 22,214,981 exa-
minations performed, at a unit value of R$ 43.60. When comparing this value with that established by the SUS (R$45.00), 
it is possible to infer a surplus for the System of R$31,106,630.58, which would represent the accomplishment of appro-
ximately 691 thousand new exams. On the other hand, the amount paid per examination remained fixed in the 10 years 
evaluated in the study. In a simple analysis of monetary restatement in relation to inflation in the period evaluated, when 
applying the Extended Consumer Price Index (IPCA), the expected value for payment of the exam in 2017 would be appro-
ximately R$ 79.41. Conclusion: The scenario evaluated suggests that there were resources for the mammographic scree-
ning, but not enough  to increase the coverage of the exams and maintain the established value for the SUS, of R$ 45.00.
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